
 

 

 

COMHAIRLE    CHONTAE    LIATROMA 
 

 
 

Áras an Chontae 
Carrick on Shannon 

 
Tuesday, 9 January 2024 

 
Cathaoirleach agus Gach Ball of Carrick on Shannon Municipal District, 
COMHAIRLE CHONTAE LIATROMA. 
 
A Chara, 
 
A meeting of Carrick on Shannon Municipal District will take place on Monday, 15 January 
2024 at 10.00 am in the Council Chamber, Áras an Chontae, Carrick-on-Shannon, Co. 
Leitrim for the purpose of transacting the business set out on the Agenda hereunder.  
 
You are hereby invited to attend. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Kieran Brett 
Meetings Administrator 
Email: kbrett@leitrimcoco.ie 

 
 
 

AGENDA 
  
1.   Adoption of Minutes 11th December 2023 (Pages 1 - 14) 

  
2.   Meeting Correspondence (Pages 15 - 26) 

  
 

Notice of Motions 
  

3.   Motion from Councillor Des Guckian: 
 
That politicians, of all political persuasions, be asked to join together in supporting the 
immediate provision of a much-needed new national school, on a single campus, for Scoil 
Mhuire, Carrick-on-Shannon, and that Council officials be asked to help provide the new 
green-field site, not far from Carrick centre. 
  
4.   Motion from Councillor Des Guckian: 



 

 

 
That our engineers be asked to contact TII and to request them to immediately provide the 
following, on the N4 road, at Moher townland, just south of Annaduff GAA grounds: Coming 
from Drumsna and heading for Dromod, past Annaduff GAA grounds, there is need to 
provide a-centre-of- the-road right turn lane opposite the entrances to the next two lanes 
on the right. The first is where the word Moher is on the map (Rowley Lane) and the next 
has a grid reference 035 934 (Carney Lane). 
  
5.   Motion from Councillor Sean McGowan: 
 
I ask Mr, Darragh O’Boyle, District Engineer, Carrick on Shannon, when will the work 
commence to provide a few additional street gullies along the road No. L-1486-0 leading to 
Bofin Avenue & Dromod Harbour to prevent flooding and pooling of water in front of 
number of homes along the road, following periods of heavy rainfall. 
  
6.   Motion from Councillor Sean McGowan: 
 
I ask Mr. Darragh O’Boyle to provide some form of traffic calming along Castle Street in 
Mohill to slow down the traffic. With Lower Main Street being restricted to one way traffic 
while the collapsed building is being made safe there is a lot more traffic on Castle Street 
and people who are attending the Medical Clinic, the Library, the local school, or shops are 
concerned for their safety. 
  
7.   Motion from Councillor Paddy Farrell: 
 
I ask Leitrim County Council and the engineers responsible for public realm works in St. 
Mary’s Close in Carrick when is it expected that this work will be completed and that every 
avenue is pursued to find funding to complete this estate and the main centre of our Town. 
  
8.   Motion from Councillor Paddy Farrell: 
 
I call on Leitrim County Council to make every effort in 2024 to contact the IDA and 
Enterprise Ireland with a view to bringing high tech industrial jobs to Mohill and Carrick-on-
Shannon to keep our young people at home as both towns are ideally located to road and 
rail networks. 
  
9.   Motion from Councillor Enda Stenson: 
 
I’m disappointed at the lack of urgency, shown in Mohill, in the week leading up to 
Christmas, to open Lower Main Street to two way traffic. In the event of this happening 
again, I’m requesting that we, the Local Authority put an engineer in place to monitor all 
works, to ensure work is carried out properly and speedily. 
  
10.   Motion from Councillor Enda Stenson: 
 
I ask what plans are in place to upgrade footpaths and roads in St. Mary’s Close, Carrick-on-
Shannon. This area has become extremely busy, and works need to be carried out here. We 



 

 

urgently need to put a plan in place for future upgrades. 
  
11.   Motion from Councillor Finola Armstrong McGuire 
 
I ask that open drains along pathways and within the speed limits of Carrick-on-Shannon are 
inspected for safety of all. Particular attention needs to be given to open drains with broken 
fencings no longer adequate for safety of walkers. A prime example is on left as one walks 
from Rosebank Retail Park in towards Shannon roundabout.  The recent increase in drain 
waters is of serious concern.  
  
  
12.   Motion from Councillor Thomas Mulligan 
 
Can I please get an update on the works taking place on the roadway and footpath at Lower 
Main St. Mohill and an indication of when the works will be completed. 
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